File No. 19-502

[bookmark: _GoBack](ITEM NO. 19-502) From the Chief Information Officer, Department of Administrative Services - Information Management Services Division (DAS-IMSD), recommending approval of the request for extension to submit a report to the County Board of Supervisors on the Register of Deeds technology footprint, under Amendment 1A015 of the 2019 County Executive Recommended Budget, no later than January 2020.

A RESOLUTION

WHEREAS, the 2019 Milwaukee County Budget Amendment 1A015 directed DAS-IMSD to preform, “an assessment of the Register of Deed’s technical footprint. The assessment will explore opportunities to improve operational efficiencies, data redundancy, availability, and sustainability of critical records. DAS-IMSD, working in conjunction with the Register of Deeds, will provide a report to the County Board outlining its findings no later than June 2019.”; and,


WHEREAS, DAS-IMSD believes that without appointment of an interim Director of Register of Deeds by the Governor, such an assessment cannot be successfully completed as the 2019 Milwaukee County Budget Amendment 1A015 directed DAS-IMSD to perform such assessment in conjunction with Register of Deeds; now therefore,

BE IT RESOLVED, an extension is granted and that the Chief Information Officer, Department of Administrative Services - Information Management Services Division, working in conjunction with the Register of Deeds, is hereby authorized to submit an assessment of the Register of Deeds technical footprint no later than January 2020. This assessment will explore opportunities to improve operational efficiencies, data redundancy, availability, and sustainability of critical records.
